Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Steering Group

at Veryan Sports and Social Club at 7 pm on 15th July 2015

Present
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   SW
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   BW

St Just





Y

1. Cornwall AONB Management Plan review
JS welcomed James Evans (JE), planning officer, Cornwall AONB unit, who explained that the AONB Management Plan set in 2010 is now being reviewed for the next term, 2016 to 2021. JE is aware of some omissions and updates but is visiting the 12 areas that make up the AONB to obtain input. He stuck on the wall enlarged pages of the section relating to 09 South Coast Central in which the Roseland lies and invited all present to write on the sheets and attach coloured dots to indicate what is still OK, what needs some changes, and what needs to go. All present got involved amid lively discussion. JG obtained confirmation that all sections of the Plan could be commented on and JE advised people to contact him direct with suggestions as the circulated questionnaire was proving difficult to complete.

JE thanked all for their input and promised to review all the comments/suggestions and asked to return in a few months’ time to explain what had or had not been changed and why.
JS thanked JE for attending and then JE and GP left the meeting.

2. Apologies received from: Brian Chenoweth, David Hall, Julie Johns, Derek Julyan, Paul Mace, David Spreadborough, Graham Webb and Chris Williams 
3. Declarations of interest – None
4. Open period – No one wished to speak
5. Minutes of meeting on 17th June 2015 – Acceptance proposed by JA and seconded by BW before signature by Chairman
6. Matters arising – None
7. Chairman’s Report 
JS ran through his report inviting comments/questions:

Items 1 and 2 – no comments

Item 3 - JA explained that a rebuttal to the document presented by Laurence Associates had been prepared with the assistance of Rob Lacey and James Evans and he trusted that the factual side would win. A meeting for JA and JS to discuss the appeal with Sarah Newton MP scheduled for Friday 17th June has been postponed but JG confirmed that the MP had already been in contact with the Secretary of State.
Item 4 - JA passed round copies of the flyer which he had produced with the help of David Spreadborough for insertion in the August edition of the Roseland Magazine. The content has been vetted by Rob Lacey and John Simmons of Cornwall Council. 
JA is now working on the letter for distribution to every household which will also be vetted and will include a letter, a simple guide to the Plan, and a poster for the referendum. This should be printed by 25th July and JS stressed the need for the letters to be delivered prior to the deadline date for registering for postal votes which is 5th August and asked that the distribution team leaders check the availability of their team and flag up any possible shortfall. 

JG said he would also mention the referendum in his article for the August Roseland Magazine. 

JS explained that Cornwall Council would be sending the Notice of Referendum to parish clerks for display on parish noticeboards but suggested that additional copies could be displayed in other prominent positions. Representatives of each parish indicated the numbers required and JA offered to produce laminated copies.
JS explained that observers could be present at the opening of the postal votes and for the count on 21st August, both in St Austell, and asked to be advised of those interested in attending.

Item 5 - JS asked CC to give an update on progress with the CAMPs. She confirmed that the first stage of producing photos and notes for all areas was virtually completed and on Saturday 11th July the team had met in Veryan, the pilot location, to start completing the Oxford Toolkit assessment sheets, A further meeting is scheduled for Monday 20th August to continue this process and she soon hopes to be in a position to start writing parts of the plan. She has received some historical notes from a resident of Gerrans and has a contact in Veryan who can do the same there. JA reminded CC that as once again the Roseland is being used as pilot she should be aware that further help is available from Cornwall Council.
Items 6 and 7 – no comments

Item 8 - JA explained that he was keeping the website updated but post adoption of the Plan decisions would need to be made about the archive content and future usage. JS mentioned that guidance was also needed regarding the paper archives.

Item 9 - JS apologised for missing the Ruan Lanihorne parish council meeting

Item 10 - JS highlighted the changed date for the August SG meeting

Acceptance of the report proposed by RG and seconded by DHu
8. Finance Report – JS apologised for not having a printed copy to distribute but this would follow by email after the meeting. However he requested permission to pay the invoice from Gerrans Memorial Hall for 10 meetings at £6 totalling £60. This brings the balance to just under £1,000. To ensure there are funds to cover ongoing costs and for the projects JS proposed that parish councils should be approached later in the year for contributions relative to the size of their population. JG offered to make another contribution and was thanked by JS.

Approval of payment proposed by JA and seconded by DG
9. AOB – None
Meeting closed at 8.30pm



S Wagstaff

                                   CHAIRMANS REPORT 10 JULY 2015
1. This report covers the period 13 June to 10 July 2015 inclusive.

2. During this period the management team held three meetings. On 17 June Jon Smith and Sue Wagstaff met with Geoff Pring to discuss the Planning Assessment Group (PAG).  Jon Smith, John Adams and Sue Wagstaff met on 22 June and 10 July. Minutes are available to view on our website.    

3. The focus of the MT immediately after the last Steering Group meeting was to produce a rebuttal of the allegations made against The Roseland Plan by the appellants at the Bowling Green Appeal on 17 June. To this end we were supported by Cornwall Council and the AONB Unit. To further our case the Chairman and Vice Chairman, together with a representative from St Just in Roseland Parish Council will be meeting Sarah Newton MP on Friday 17 July.

4. The date for our referendum has finally been confirmed as Thursday 20 August. John Adams and David Spreadborough are producing material to publicise this. There will be a leaflet to be distributed with the August edition of the Roseland Magazine and a "Guide to the Roseland Plan" to be distributed across the Roseland. The article that will appear in the August edition of the Roseland Magazine is attached for your information. 

5. Work on the conservation area management plans continues. An update will be provided at the SG meeting. 

6. Meetings of the Planning Assessment Group (PAG) were held on 26 June and 10 July. We have resolved the issue of receiving notice of new applications with the provision of a weekly listing provided free by Cornwall Council.

7. Roseland Online, Roseland Magazine, email updates and Facebook. We have continued to provide updates through these media.  

8. www.roselandplan.org John Adams has continued to update the site.    

9. Parish Council Meetings. The Chairman attended and made reports at the following meetings: Veryan on 15 June, St Just in Roseland on 6 July and Gerrans on 7 July.

10. Due to the Referendum taking place on 20 August we have taken the decision to postpone the Steering Group Meeting for next month to Monday 24 August at Gerrans Memorial Hall.   

Jon Smith

Chairman

10 July 2015 

FINANCE REPORT FOR ROSELAND NDP STEERING GROUP MEETING TO BE HELD ON 15 JULY 2015

· RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE AS AT 15 JULY 2015

	DETAILS
	RECEIPTS
	EXPENDITURE

	Grant from Cornwall Councillor
	£1,500.00
	

	Donations for Free Prize Draw
	£400.00
	

	Community Development Foundation Funding
	£7,000.00
	

	Printing Budget £4,440
	
	£5,103.51

	Website Costs Budget £580
	
	£584.55

	Stationery Costs £300
	
	£523.57

	Events and Meeting Costs £1,480
	
	£984.45

	Banner and Display Board Costs £200
	
	£198.60

	Free Prize Draw Prizes
	
	£400.00

	Total
	£8,900.00
	£7,794.68

	Balance
	£1,105.32
	


Jon Smith, Chairman

15 July 2015

· INVOICE FOR PAYMENT

Gerrans Memorial Hall        Ten meetings @ £6.00 each  Total £60.00
